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KANSAS STATE BOARD OF PHARMACY 
BOARD MEETING AGENDA 

May 7, 2019 
 

Meeting Location: Board of Pharmacy Board Room 
   800 SW Jackson Suite 1414 
   Topeka, KS 66612 
 
Tuesday, May 7, 2019 
 
Members Present: John Worden, PharmD., President; Jonathan Brunswig, PharmD., Vice-
President; Chad Ullom, R.Ph.; Robert Haneke, PharmD; Bill Walden, RPh., Investigative Member; 
and Mike Lonergan, R.Ph.  
 
Staff Present: Alexandra Blasi, JD, MBA, Executive Secretary; Jim Kinderknecht, R.Ph., Licensed 
Pharmacy Inspector; Carly Haynes, R.Ph., Licensed Pharmacy Inspector; Shelley Rosebrook, R.Ph., 
Licensed Pharmacy Inspector; Melissa Martin, Compliance Inspector; Kayla Jones, Compliance 
Inspector; Jackie Yingling, Assistant Director; Heidi Nelson, Administrative Specialist; Randy Forbes, 
JD, General Counsel. 
 
Dr. Worden called the open meeting to order at 9:05 am. 
 
Public Hearing on Administrative Rules and Regulations 
The Executive Secretary welcomed the public and gave instructions for the public hearing on K.A.R. 
68-11-1 and 68-11-2 and provided the Board with a letter from The Joint Committee on Administrative 
Rules and Regulations (via Kansas Legislative Research Department) from their meeting on March 
28, 2019. The JCARR had no comments and were supportive of raising fees in relation to K-TRACS 
funding. 
 
These regulations are being amended to increase application and renewal fees for pharmacists, 
pharmacies, and other facilities registered by the Board. In response to legislative requests in 2014 
related to excess Board fee funds, the Board lowered fees by 20% for all application and renewal 
license types. In addition, the legislature swept $800,000 from the Board fee fund to the state general 
fund after fees were lowered in 2014, depleting the fee fund balance even more. These increases are 
within existing statutory caps, allow fees to remain competitive with other state boards of pharmacy, 
and are necessary to maintain a positive fee fund balance in FY 2020 and beyond. Based on the 
increases, the Board anticipates generating $342,630 of additional revenue per year. This should also 
help offset any contributions to the K-TRACS program designated by the legislature beginning in 
FY2020. 
 
There were no oral or written public comments received concerning the proposed regulations.  
 
Board Discussion 
Adoption of Administrative Regulations 
A motion was made to adopt K.A.R. 68-11-1, 68-11-2. (Ullom/Walden) Worden-yes, Lonergan-yes, 
Brunswig-yes, Ullom-yes, Walden-yes, Haneke-yes, Pugh-absent,. Motion carries. 
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Executive Session  
A motion was made and seconded at 9:10 am to enter into executive session per K.S.A. 75-4319(b) 
to discuss personnel matters of nonelected personnel to reconvene at 9:25 pm and to include the 
Executive Secretary (Worden/Haneke). Motion passed. 
 
Dr. Worden reconvened the open meeting at 9:23 pm. 
 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the award recommendations (Haneke/Ullom) Motion 
passed. 
 
The Executive Secretary provided an update on the application process for the new class of 
University of Kansas School of Pharmacy interns. The Board has received a list of admitted students 
and is currently receiving applications.  
 
Adjorn: Dr. Worden adjourned the meeting at 9:34 pm. 
 


